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Church congregation committed to support RSIPF in NGE 

 
The leader of a church congregation in Honiara has expressed his support for the work of 

the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) during the National General Election 

(NGE) to be held on 3 April 2019. 

Pastor Dolaiasi Baeasi of the Zion Nazarene Church in Honiara expressed the support of 

his congregation at the end of an awareness talk by a team from the RSIPF at the Church 

on 3 March 2019. 

“When acknowledging the awareness talk, Pastor Baeasi thanked the police officers for 

the talk and stated that his congregation will always support the RSIPF to maintain law and 

order during the NGE,” says Deputy Director of the Criminal Investigation Department 

Superintendent Patricia Leta who was part of the team of police officers. 

“During the awareness talk we highlighted the responsibilities of RSIPF, responsibilities of 

registered voters and the public and election offences under the Electoral Act and the 

penalties,” Superintendent Leta explains. 

She adds: “I appeal to members of the congregation to support police in providing 

information about criminal activities or anti-social behaviour during the NGE period.” 

 “I want to thank the Pastor for accepting the request to conduct awareness talks to his 

congregation and all the churches throughout the country for their ongoing support in 

praying for a peaceful election,” says Superintendent Leta. 

ENDS. 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon 

Islands by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The 

RSIPF strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for 

the Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the 

RSIPF values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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